Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Sent: Thursday, May 14, 2009 3:14 PM

To: 'Cleet Carlton'

Cc: Mary Rose Cassa; Drogos, Donna, Env. Health
Subject: RE: RO0217 Groth Brothers, 57 L Street, Livermore
Attachments: livermore locations.pdf; PCE concentrations.pdf

Hi Cleet,

I don't know the status of the Desert Petroleum site. Donna Drogos is the case worker for
the Desert Petroleum site across the street. I have forwarded your message to her.

With regard to the PCE detections in the area, I am attaching a map from some spilt sampling
and a map put together by Colleen Winey at Zone 7 in case you don't already have these. PCE
was also detected in the purge water disposal samples from the Desert Petroleum site.

We had requested decommissioning of well MW-1 but we can have the well left in place until
your case is resolved.

Regards,

Jerry Wickham

Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parklway

Alameda, CA 94502-6577

phone: 510-567-6791

Fax: 510-337-9335
jerry.wickham@acgov.org

Online case files are available at the following website http://www.acgov.org/aceh/index.htm

Confidentiality Notice: This email and any attachments thereto may contain private,
confidential, and privileged material for the sole use of the intended recipient. Any review,
copying, or distribution of this email (or any attachments thereto) by other than the County
of Alameda or the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended
recipient, please contact the sender immediately and permanently delete the original and any
copies of this email and any attachments thereto.

————— Original Message-----

From: Cleet Carlton [mailto:CCarlton@waterboards.ca.gov]

Sent: Friday, May ©8, 2009 5:13 PM

To: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Cc: Mary Rose Cassa

Subject: Re: R00217 Groth Brothers, 57 L Street, Livermore

Hi Jerry,

Thanks for putting me in the loop on this. This site has an active SCP case, though since
redevelopment has been pushed back, we have been in a waiting mode (hoping the results for
the Desert Petroleum clean-up across the street might help direct onsite clean-up). I see no
significant reasons for concern with closing the UST aspect of the case. We can always re-
address any unforeseen issues under the SCP case.



With that in mind, can you tell me the status of Desert Petroleum? Also, since there has been
some PCE detections noted in the BV report (from an unidentified off-site source), do you
have more information on the extent of PCE in the immediate vicinity?

Thanks,
Cleet

Cleet Carlton, P.G.

Engineering Geologist

San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board
1515 Clay Street, Suite 1400

Oakland, California 94612

(510) 622-2374

>>> "Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health" <jerry.wickham@acgov.org> 5/7/2009 2:51 PM >>>
Hi Cleet,

I received correspondence from Bureau Veritas regarding the Groth Brothers site at 57-59 L
Street in Livermore, which I have attached. We are ready to close the UST case for the site
but I wanted to confirm that you would not have any issues with our UST closure. Our
understanding and Bureau Veritas's understanding is that the Water Board will deal with the
environmental issues other than USTs under your SLIC case.

Thanks,

Jerry Wickham

Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502

510-567-6791
jerry.wickham@acgov.org




